In This Issue Webmail users click here

#### Official News

- · Seniors Order Regalia for May Graduation
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/09
- · CPR-AED/First Aid Training Pre-registration Required
- · Right-to-Know Training Must Pre-register

## **General Announcements**

- · Olin Lockers 2nd Floor Remove Locks/Contents
- · AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship
- · Partying Affects Performance!
- · Application to Live in the Hillel House
- · Networking Opportunity, Change of Date!
- · Alfred in Florence!
- · Become a Tour Guide! Now hiring -- applications due Friday, March 13th!
- · Turning Point Student Response Clicker Training
- Senate Minutes from Feb. 25
- · Adirondack Chair Project

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
11:00 RIT's Saunders College of Business MBA information Table	<ul><li>12:20 Research Talk</li><li>1:20 CPR-AED Training</li><li>7:00 FBI Internship Information Session</li></ul>	12:00 Bake Sale 12:10 Bergren Forum - 'Superwoman of the 19th Century'
12:20 Research Talk 7:00 Partying Affects		
Performance! 8:30 International Folk Dancing	FBI Internship Presentation	

### **Seniors Order Regalia for May Graduation**

Place your regalia order at the bookstore for May commencement by Friday, March 27. Bachelor unit cap, gown, tassel, hood) \$52.49, Master unit \$56.95. You must be in complete attire to walk at graduation.

Avoid a \$20 late fee, ORDER BY March 27,2009.

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/09

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2009 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2009-10 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2009-10 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday.

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **CPR-AED/First Aid Training - Pre-registration Required**

CPR-AED Training:

- 1) Wednesday March 4 , 1:20 4:10 p.m., Knight Club-Powell Campus Center;
- 2) Thursday March 12, 1:20 4:10 p.m., Knight Club-Powell Campus Center;
- 3) Tuesday March 17, 1:20 4:10 p.m., Knight Club-Powell Campus Center;
- 4) Wednesday March 25, 9:20 a.m. 12:10 p.m., Knight Club-Powell Campus Center;

Fee: Students - \$7 to cover the cost of the face mask; the course is free to all faculty and staff. If you already have a face mask, and bring it to the class there will be no charge for the mask.

First Aid with CPR-AED Training:

1) Wednesday - April 22, 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Knight Club-Powell Campus Center.

Fee: Cost to faculty and staff is \$7 for the American Red Cross certification card; for students it is \$14 for the face mask and certification card. If you already have a face mask, and bring it to the class there will be no charge for the mask.

Limit: 6 participants per session.

We are inviting volunteers to attend and become certified in adult and child CPR and AED use. If you would also like First Aid certification, we are offering a class which covers both. Bring a pillow or blanket to kneel on.

To register, contact Dean Perry at 3020 or Beth Cartella at 2196.

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Right-to-Know Training - Must Pre-register**

Right-to-Know (Hazcom) training is mandatory for all employees - each year.

The next training session will be held Friday, March 6 from 2:20 - 4:10 p.m., Nevins Theater/Powell Campus Center

Don't forget to pre-register via e-mail: **cartella@alfred.edu** or **perrydr@alfred.edu** or telephone 2196 (Beth) or 3020 (Dean)

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Olin Lockers 2nd Floor - Remove Locks/Contents

If you are using a red locker on the 2nd floor of the Olin Building, please remove the contents and lock by Friday, March 6. Renovation to the space will begin which includes removal of the lockers.

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship**

Scholarship - School of Engineering majors (one scholarship) and Elementary Education (Pre-K-6th grade) majors (one scholarship). Application deadline is Friday, March 20, 2009

New York State residents (residing in one of the Home Bureau's chapter counties), United States citizens, and full-time undergraduates --- you may wish to consider applying for the 2009-10 AU/New York State Federation of Home Bureaus, Inc., scholarship.

Open the attachment for more details and application.

Attachment: Scholarship Application and Details

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Partying Affects Performance!**

If you're interested in college health, athletics, fitness, and wellness then don't miss John Underwood's presentation! John is president and founder of the American Athletic Institute.

He uses science to describe the affects of alcohol and marijuana on the young adult athlete's brain and body. But his message is important for everyone: Binge drinking and smoking pot affect the young people who abuse them. Follow the link and check out John's biography.

Location: Holmes Auditorium Event Date: Tuesday 03/03/2009

Time: 7 - 8 p.m. Link: **John Underwood** 

Attachment: John Underwood Flyer

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Application to Live in the Hillel House**

Apply now to live in the Hillel House for the 2009-10 academic year.

Attachment: HOUSE.APP\_2009.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Networking Opportunity, Change of Date!**

The Career Development Center is taking appointments for our next Employer-in-Residence: Corning, Inc.

Corning, Inc. will be available to give career advice, provide a critique of your resume, information about working in engineering, interviewing skills and/or resume reviews. These are NOT employment interviews; they are for your own education and information.

While these are not interviews for employment there is a particular interest in meeting with graduate and senior students from all engineering programs.

Date: Friday, March 6, 2009 (postponed from Fe. 27, 2009 due to scheduling complications/previously scheduled appointments have been moved to one week later)

Appointment hours: 9 a.m. to 3:15 p.m. (last available time 2:30 p.m.)

Length of Appointment: 45 minutes Location: Career Development Center

Deadline to sign up: Midnight, Tuesday, March 3, 2009 or until all appointments are filled.

This opportunity is open to all students. Space is limited so sign up early!

How to sign up:

Appointments are available on a first-come, first-served basis our website. www.alfred.edu/cdc/Click on "Student or Alumni Login." Log into Saxon JobLink using your ID and password per the

instructions. Next click on "Campus Interviews I Qualify For."

Be at the CDC about 10 minutes prior to your scheduled time.

All policies regarding on-campus recruiting are in effect for this Employer-In-Residence. http://www.alfred.edu/cdc...

Please contact us if you have any questions.

Link: Saxon JobLink

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Alfred in Florence!**

We have extended the deadline for the Alfred in Florence program! There are still a few spots left, so sign up today!

Deadline to sign-up is Tuesday, MARCH 17.

Please see the attached flier for more information.

Attachment: Alfred\_in\_Florence\_(2)3.doc

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Become a Tour Guide! Now hiring -- applications due Friday, March 13th!

Do you have a dynamic personality? Do you love talking about all the great things AU has to offer? Do you want to be an integral part of the recruiting process? Then apply to be a tour guide!

When we ask incoming freshmen why they chose Alfred, many say "I knew I wanted to come to AU after my campus tour - it just felt right!"

We in Admissions know that a great campus tour with an excellent tour guide is critical to our success. We will be hiring tour guides for the 2009-10 academic year.

If you are interested, please fill out the attached application and return it to the Admissions Office receptionist, Vicky, in the lobby of Alumni Hall, or e-mail the completed form to Andrea Lichtman (**Lichtman@alfred.edu**), by Friday, March 13.

This can be either a Work-Study or non-Work-Study job. We look forward to meeting you!

\*\*\*Faculty: Please encourage your most engaging students to apply!\*\*\*

Attachment: Tour Guide Application 2009-10

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Turning Point Student Response Clicker Training**

Are you interested in learning how to use the Turning Point Student Response System?

This "clicker" system allows you to create questions in Power Point that your students can answer in class. Take attendance, manage class tasks, and create fun, interactive lessions!

If your are interested in learning how to use Turning Point, contact Meghanne Freivald at 871.2363 or via e-mail.

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Senate Minutes from Feb. 25

Attaached is the minutes from this past Wednesday's meeting. If you have any questions please e-mail Senate at **senate@alfred.edu**. Don't forget that Senate meets every Wednesday @ 8 p.m. Attachment: **Senate\_Minutes\_from\_February\_25.doc** 

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Adirondack Chair Project**

Stealing an idea from Hammondsport the Music on the Lawn Committee, Wellsville, has come up with an interesting way to raise funds for this season's concert series - the Adirondack Chair Project.

Students in the Busy Bee woodworking program at Keshequa Central School in Nunda have made 16 modified Adirondack chairs for MOTL. The thought is to have local artists paint scenes on the chairs or cover the chair in a theme. The chairs will then be displayed in Main Street windows during May and part of June.

At a special MOTL Event in June local auctioneer Scott Burt, who teaches the Busy Bees, is donating his talent to auction the chairs.

"We're hoping to raise a significant amount of money for MOTL. This year's series will cost over \$4,000," said Kathryn Ross chairman of MOTL and we hope businesses and the public will support us and attend the auction. "

Currently six more display sites and 12 volunteer artists are needed. Any business interested in displaying a chair from May until mid-June or any artists who would like to help support MOTL please contact Kathryn at 585.610.5343, or 585.808.3243.

Both the name of the artist and the craftsman will be displayed on each chair and in a booklet authenticating the MOTL Adirondack Chair Project will include an artist's bio and contact information along with photos of the chair, craftsman and artist.

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews